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Song Yong cheon 
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Ceremony conducted at Bangkok, Thailand Headquarters Church 
 

A special grace Holy Wine ceremony for 
entering the Cheon Il Sanctum of Cheon Won 
Gung was held on February 23 at the Bangkok 
headquarters church in Thailand. About 300 
people participated in the ceremony, including 
parents, children, and single-family members, 
following 21 days of Hoon Dok Hae readings 
and Cheon Shim Won devotions. 
 
Kamol Thananopavarn, President of FFWPU 
Thailand, shared testimony about True Mother's 
deep devotion and heartfelt preparations for the 
entrance to the Cheon Il Sanctum of Cheon 

Won Gung. The members expressed profound gratitude for the grace that allowed them to make a new 
beginning through this special Holy Wine ceremony and firmly resolved to achieve victory. 
 

 
Ceremony at Manila, Philippines Church 

 
Ceremony at Cauayan, Philippines Church 

 
Meanwhile, in the Philippines, the first special grace Holy Wine ceremony was conducted on March 2 
with 860 members participating both online and offline. 
 
Continental Chair Masaichi Hori explained the significance of the Holy Wine ceremony and emphasized 
the importance of preparing for a new era centered on Holy Mother Han, True Mother. 
 
The members presented their resolutions for a new start and pledged to make this a turning point for 
living pure and faithful lives during this era of the Cheon Il Sanctum of Cheon Won Gung Entrance 
Ceremony, with determination to bring victory to True Parents. 

  
Bangkok, Thailand Headquarters Church 


